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T HE  PONY  E XPRESS 

Hope everyone had a great Christmas and 

is ready to get started on the New Year.   I 

for one had a great time visiting with 

friends and family, eating rich tasty food 

and dessert, going way off the diet, but 

hey, that's what the holidays are all about.  

Family, Friends and Food! 

 Last month we finished out the 

year with the Santa Fun Run.  We got the 

job done but not without some problems 

on the way.  It seems that the Bossier PD 

were way understaffed this year providing 

us with escort, and were unable to block 

off I20 for our cruise to the Rescue Mission 

in Shreveport.  Someone who was riding in 

the left lane and not part of our group tried 

to cut through our line to exit the interstate 

clipping a Mopar Madness club member 

consequently causing him to hit his brakes 

and 4 more Mopars behind him to all 

bump into each other.  5 Mopar Madness 

club members were involved 2 of which 

were Hellcats.  All of this I have gotten sec-

ond hand, so hopefully it is accurate.   The 

first car was messed up pretty bad, and the 

driver had to go to the hospital, but was 

not seriously hurt.  The other cars of course 

had some front and rear end damage, but 

not sure about the details.  Thankfully no 

one was seriously hurt.  Because of this, 

Tim Smith and Stuart Du-

bin are going to reevalu-

ate the route before next 

Christmas to see if we 

can avoid this in the fu-

ture.   

 Otherwise, we 

were all able to make the 

other 2 stops without any 

problems.  We had a 

great turn out with over 

125 cars attending.   Fair-

field Ave between Mar-

shall St and Louisiana 

Ave was a parking lot 

once all the cars got off the interstate.  All 

lanes in both directions were blocked with 

parked cars while we were at the Rescue 

Mission.   Same thing at the radio station, 

this time the frontage road running in front 

of the radio station due to the huge turnout 

of cars.  Rumor has it this may have been 

the best turn out ever.  I think it is the larg-

est I have seen in the 10 years I have been 

participating in the run.  Thanks to all who 

participated and donated to our three 

stops. 

 We were also able to get both of 

our adopt-a-families recommended by Rev. 

Martin taken care of the last week before 

Christmas.  I was unable to help out with 

the Bello family due to an illness, but I was 

able to help Vickie and Kevin wrap and de-

liver the gifts and food to the Maxie Family.  

Once we got Vickie's Edge and Kevin's 

truck loaded up, we drove out Saturday 

evening just before the cold front came 

through later that evening.  None of the 4 

children or Ashley had heavy coats for win-

ter, so we decided to deliver that afternoon 

so they would have coats for Sunday.   

 They were so excited to see us 

when we showed up, Kevin and I making at 

least 10 trips each back and forth loaded 

down with gifts, food and clothing.  Ashley 
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